## March 7, 2024

Lunch: #1 Hamburger

#2 Ham Sandwich

Salad – Ham

Lunch Tomorrow: #1 Cheese Pizza

#2 NO SANDWICH Salad – NONE

Clubs: Spirit Club Meeting – Room 121 – Mrs. Martin

Activities: Tutoring – Library – Mrs. Abbott

Handbook Regulations & Rule Reminders: Use and/or possession of any tobacco product or nicotine delivery device by students is prohibited in any district facility; in school vehicles; at school-sponsored, activities, programs, or events; and on school owned or operated property. Administrators shall report students who are in violation of the law to the appropriate Law Enforcement Agency.

Prom tickets are now on sale! Juniors and Seniors, you are invited to join us for "A Night in Disguise" on Saturday, April 6<sup>th</sup>. The event will be held at The Silo Wedding and Event Center. Tickets are \$35 per person and may be purchased from Mrs. Hainer in the office, or Mrs. Abbott in Room 119 during school hours. You must be in good standing and eligible at the time of ticket purchase and remain that way through April 5<sup>th</sup>. Tickets will be on sale through April 5<sup>th</sup> at 12Noon. Any out of district guest must be approved before purchasing their ticket; forms are in the office but will not be sent to other schools until the week after Spring Break. Masquerade-type masks are optional! However, they must be school appropriate and CANNOT be a full-face mask.

If you plan to purchase an After-Prom t-shirt, a representative will be here today and tomorrow during lunch to take orders. The cost is \$5.00. Orders are due by Friday, March 8<sup>th</sup>. If you need an order form, please come to the office.

Juniors and Seniors...check your email for important Prom information from Mrs. Hainer.

We are thrilled to announce Jefferson West High School will be hosting a blood drive on Tuesday, March 29<sup>th</sup>, 8am-2pm. We are calling on all able and willing community members to join us in this life-saving effort by donating blood! Blood donation is an easy and impactful way to make a positive difference in someone's life. Every day, patients in need of transfusions rely on the generosity of volunteer donors like you. All donors will receive a free T-shirt as a thank you for their contribution. You must be 16 or older to donate and YOU MUST HAVE A VALID ID with you the day of the blood drive. If you are 16, you must have a parental consent form completed (see Mrs. Conley for the form). To participate in the blood drive, simply book an appointment at <a href="mailto:savealifenow.org/group">savealifenow.org/group</a>, and enter Group Code: TPJA or sign up for a time with Mrs. Conley in her room. For additional details, please contact Michaela Conley at (785)484-3331 or <a href="mailto:michaela.conley@usd340.org">michaela.conley@usd340.org</a>. Medical eligibility questions? Please call 1.800.688.0900.